LC Paper No. CB(1)2088/11-12(01)

CIVIL SERVICE BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

WEST WING
CENTRAL GOVERNMENT OFFICES
2 TIM MEI AVENUE, ADMIRALTY
HONG KONG

電話號碼 Tel. No.: 2810 3153

傅真號碼 Fax No.: 2868 5069

電郵地址 E-mail Address: csbts@csb.gov.hk

型 地 Homepage Address: http://www.csb.gov.hk

Urgent by Fax

2 June 2012

NE KONE

本函檔號 Our Ref.: CSBCR/DP/1-010-005/6

來函檔號 Your Ref.: CB1/SS/11/11

政府總部

公務員事務局

香港金鐘添美道 2號

政府總部西翼

Miss Polly YEUNG
Legislative Council Secretariat
Council Business Division 1
Principal Council Secretary (Subcommittee)1
Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central, Hong Kong
(Fax. No.: 2121 0420)

Dear Miss YEUNG,

Subcommittee on Amendments to Subsidiary Legislation on Discipline Made under Disciplined Services Ordinances

At the meeting on 30 May, the Subcommittee advised that in view of the highly compressed timeframe for scrutiny of the amendment regulations/rules (L.N. 58 to L.N. 63 of 2012), the busy schedules of the Legislative Council and the complexity of some of the amendments, there might not be sufficient time to complete the scrutiny of the amendment regulations/rules within the prescribed timeframe.

We note that with the adjournment of the last sitting of the Council meeting on 1 June, the 28-day negative vetting period for the amendment regulations/rules has expired without being extended.

Having carefully considered the Subcommittee's views, I write to advise that this Bureau will not bring the amendment regulations/rules into commencement. We assure Members that despite the absence of statutory backing, the disciplined services departments will continue to process applications for legal representation administratively in accordance with the fairness requirement.

To take the matter forward, we will consult the management and staff sides of the disciplined services departments again on how to further refine the amendment regulations/rules by taking into account, among other things, Members' comments. Once the revised amendment regulations/rules are ready, we will arrange to introduce them into the Legislative Council for the purpose of replacing the current ones at L.N. 58 to L.N. 63 of 2012.

We hope the above arrangement is agreeable to the Subcommittee.

Yours sincerely,

Buly Lam

(Ms Shirley LAM)

for Secretary for the Civil Service